Evergreen Elementary

Site Council Agenda

March 20th, 2023

SITE Members: Jenny Jones, Admin/ Tammi Synder, Title 1 *via emailed report/ Tammie Middle, Office Secretary/
Meghin Pitts- Teacher/ Tawnya Campbell- teachers/ Christina Zaborowski.

Members who were not present: Vanessa Allen, parent/ Kayla Miller, parent /Jenna Larkin, Community (Boys and Girls

Club)/ Brandon Henry, Parent/ Christina Zaborowski, parent.

Introductions: No new members

School Safety:

Safety Meeting held at the District Administration Meeting on March 10th. Procedures for a Lock Out or
“Securing” the building were discussed, and with check off procedures to keep in mind for Lock Downs.

New radios that will eventually be used with District Bridge are now in use.

Reminder about research into additional mechanisms for doors during lock down.

Instruction/Academic Data:

Enrollment- on-site, online= 375, with 10 on TVOS

Title Update - March 20, 2023

We are currently in the process of re-assessing students who didn’'t meet Winter Benchmarks so teachers will
have updated information for Progress Reports. Title assistants have been working hard to get it done between
their other responsibilities and we will finish in time, even with the recent disruptions. Due to those disruptions,
the current round of intervention will just continue until the end of the year. Teachers and assistants will review
the groups to determine if we need to make any adjustments, but otherwise we will continue to serve the students
we currently have. We have a Title | Family Night scheduled for May 3rd. Each grade level will be running a
booth in the gym. They will represent a country or continent of their choice. They will have activities for the
families. 3rd grade is providing passports so kids can get their ‘passport stamped’ as they travel the world. There
was some discussion of music and food, but those details still need to be worked out.

Boys and Girls Club (Jenna Larkin): Meeting held at Evergreen on March 14th with Jenna Larkin and Greg Roe to
discuss a grant for incoming kindergartener- Kinder Launch. Also discussed, was the numbers needed for club.
Boys and Girls Club will be attending Kinder Kick Off and our Title Family Engagement night in May. Playground
has been added to the Kerby site.

Professional Development

Tammi Synder and Jenny Jones will be attending a Science of Reading virtual workshop to identify
additional strategies for teaching reading in the classroom. Bringing the Science of Reading to Light

Next meeting scheduled April 17th @ 3:00pm

Adjourned 3:29pm



